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MINUTES

April 5, 2018
9:30 – 1200 
Lanark County Council Chambers
Refreshments and Admin Support provided by Lanark County 

The Council provides leadership and coordination to enable optimal development and healthy living for Lanark County children, youth (0 – 18 years of age), and their families. The Council is committed to providing leadership and innovation in the following areas: Service integration, advocacy, planning and evaluation, information sharing, community education and professional development.  

      www.lanarkkids.com    twitter:@lanarkkids   www.facebook.com/lanarkkids 

Welcome:
Present:  Sharon Bjergso, Dave Balfour, Margaret von Beers, Mary Lou White, Meghan Roebuck, Tammy Kealey-Donaldson, Stephanie Gray, Aaron Tompkins, Michelle Neville, Kevin Clouthier, Sue Poldervaart
Regrets:    Jennifer Miller, Fraser Scantlebury, Erin Lee Todd, Pam Harris, Mike Fleet, Sue Cavanagh

Recorder:  Cathy Clarke
Sharing:  
Kevin – look for more information on the Icelandic Drug Prevention protocol in the next month.  Contributions of ideas and collaborations welcome.

Sue – 1 position available.  Looking for avenues of sustainable funding.

Aaron – partnered up with Gananoque Police for training
Stephanie – waiting for grant funding.  Trauma information care training – full venue for 150.  Will ask for trainer to return in fall for another session, if possible.

Meghan – hosting community association bbq June 13.  Poster available
Tammy- attended several job fairs.  Wide range of employment available in Lanark County.  Challenge is to match the applicant with the employment requirement.
Mary Lou – tour of new school St. Francis in Smiths Falls.  Another to take place in May.  
Margaret – works in Kingston based treatment centre for youth with special needs.  One of 21 centres in Ontario.  Getting Ahead program has very committed staff.

Dave – 50th anniversary for Pakenham School.  Two additional classrooms will be added to school for September.

Sharon – Look for promotional material on Food For Thought, at Festival of the Maples and at Foodsmiths Store.

Fraser – workshop May 5 – report included in Minutes
Michelle – Robb Nash, musician, presenting event in Prescott Russell.  Focus is on music kids relate to, issues of depression and resiliency.
Link to this event is found on CDSBEO web site.

.

Review of Minutes:  Accepted as read, with the following additions: Lanark County is hoping to apply for grant for Mental Health Nurse.  Margaret 
Van Beers sent her regrets for the March meeting.

Approval of Agenda: Accepted as read.  
Business Arising: 
Kevin reported on LCPL moving forward – update.  Some delays in positing for position of co-ordinator.  Centre for Excellence will assist in facilitation for this permanent part time position. 
New Business – 

Vital Signs Report –Lynn McIntyre presented an overhead report from the Perth and District Community foundation.  He explained the purpose of this foundation.  He explained the Town Hall meeting and how the community gathered together in support of the Refugee families coming to the Perth area.
Lynn’s report will be sent out with the Minutes.

The Big Picture findings of this report included citizens being proud of their community; , 4.6 pop growth (holding our own)

Rural Transport seen as major issue.
The website for Vital Signs is www.pdcf.ca.  An explanation on how to apply for funding is on this site.

Several comments included commendation for report.  Lynn mentioned that the data used in this report from Stats Can, is available to members of the Planning Table.
Power Up Summit and Youth Cl

Tawnya Boileau and Rebecca Shams reported on the 2 youth summit meetings held, first one was at Glen House, Gananoque, in Feb. of 2017, the second in Nov. in Brockville.  52 youth participated in the first summit, 27 from Lanark County and 40 in the one day summit in Brockville from the Leeds Grenville area.

Youth were involved with all aspects of these summits.  Choosing the topics for discussion, as well as the evaluation process.  Adult allies assisted.  These summits were successful and the youth participating made recommendations to be carried out;  ie sharing date, communication, an on line survey,  The information from the recommendations will possibly be used in other grant applications.
Michelle reported she had info for the Power Up group.

Report attached to Minutes

Reports:

Regional Process – Report not available 
Planner Report –      N/A.  
Stewardship –  reported on earlier on agenda

Committees – Stephanie – training options, work on ideas of time lines ; possibility of changes due to election

Michelle – Safe talk training April 12 - free

Key Messages: 
Collaboration
Youth Engagement

Next Meeting: May 3, 2018, County of Lanark Building, Perth
